
August 4, 2005

Joseph R. Egan    
The American Center at Tysons Corner
8300 Boone Boulevard, Suite 340
Vienna, Virginia, 22182

Dear Mr. Egan:

This letter is in reference to the petition for rulemaking you filed with the Commission on behalf
of the State of Nevada.

Your petition has been docketed pursuant to 10 CFR 2.802 to recognize your request for
amendment of the Commission's regulation that governs adoption of an environmental impact
statement prepared by the Secretary of Energy in proceedings for issuance of a construction
authorization or materials license with respect to a geological repository.  Your petition has
been assigned Docket Number PRM-51-9.  The enclosed notice acknowledging receipt of the
petition and requesting public comment will be published in the Federal Register.

As staff review progresses on your petition, it may be necessary to request additional
information.  Please reference the assigned docket number on any correspondence you may
have concerning the petition.  Any questions regarding this proceeding may be directed to
Michael Harrison of my staff at 301-415-6865.  Upon expiration of the comment period, we will
provide you with copies of any comments that have been received in response to the notice of
receipt for your petition for rulemaking.

Sincerely,

Michael T. Lesar, Chief /RA/
Rules and Directives Branch
Division of Administrative Services
Office of Administration

Enclosure:  As stated
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